

INDIAN TRAINING CENTER

Home Office: 2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105

Phone: (318) 686-9380 • E-mail: mitcenter@bellsouth.net



Vol. 320

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

July 2019

Lord, You have been our dwelling place in all generations. Before the mountains were born Or You gave birth to the earth and the world, Even from everlasting to everlasting, You are God. So teach us to number our days, That we may present to You a heart of wisdom. Let Your work appear to Your servants And Your majesty to their children. Let the favor of the Lord our God be upon us; And confirm for us the work of our hands; Yes, confirm the work of our hands. Psalm 90:1,2,12,16,17 (NASB)

For the Lord is good; His lovingkindness is everlasting And His faithfulness to all generations. Psalms 100:5 (NASB)

Graduation Day marks the passing of the generations of the Bible Schools. We are acutely aware of the workings of the Everlasting, Almighty God in our midst. It is by His provision, power and grace that another year has been accomplished, that another generation of workers for the Gospel ministry has been prepared and that we have been sustained with all that is necessary for His will. We also realize that our earthly life is temporal and that we must *number* or count our days. We must also seek His wisdom for our daily lives to make them count towards eternity when this type of opportunity to serve God in the midst of sin and brokenness will be over. This eternal work is what we desire to be *confirmed*, the work of the Gospel of Jesus Christ the Son of God. May He continue to perform this in us for His glory.

This year the graduation was blessed by the Lord in the preaching of the Word by Pastor Tim Tallent from FBC of Hartsville. The



messages at graduation and in the conferences before were powerful studies linking Old Testament types to their fulfillment in Christ, specifically those regarding Him as our fulfilled Sabbath Rest, present and future. This year's ten graduates were made up of seven from the Full Time program and three from the Saturday Seminary. The past





"year of practice" (fourth and last year) went well for our seven "Full Time" program students as they ministered in a variety of locations in **Mexico**, **Colombia**, and the **United States**. Some were in mountain village areas and others in cities, but each one of them were serving as pastors, evangelists and in children ministries, youth ministries and women ministries. We always have more requests for our fourth year students than we can ever fill, so we pray

that the Lord will continue to call, raise up and bring new students called to His service. One of the special generation to generation graduates was **Kevin Lopez**, son of MITC staff member Mateo Lopez, now both alumni of the Bible School.



Also graduating this same week was the generation students from of the Christian Music School. The four graduates from this year have received a musical knowledge solid foundation, scriptural basis for worship, worship leading techniques and have become proficient in at least one

musical instrument. During their graduation recital, they executed many hymn arrangements that were a blessing to hear.



Also during

this time of Celebration of the Lord's blessing upon our Bible School and Christian Music School graduates, we were surprised by the unexpected celebration for our **thirty years** as the **Field Director Family** here at MITC in Cordoba. Our sons, **John, William and Brandon** arrived for this special occasion and there were many, many expressions of love and appreciation. We were greatly blessed and encouraged by this time especially prepared to rejoice in the goodness of the Lord. For all this we give thanks to God and praise His name for His grace, mercy, love,



faithfulness and strength which have been the means of our upholding through all these years. As the apostle says in Colossians, it is His (Christ's) strength working powerfully in us. As many of you know, we are the second



McCulloughs

generation of Halls blessed to be here at the Lord's work at MITC, started by my parents **Dr. and Mrs. John Hall** sixty-three years ago.

Woodcreek Work

Reminding us of God's faithfulness from generation to generation, we had the **Woodcreek Youth** group which has been coming down since the early 1980's. It was great to see a father and son tandem here, **Bryan and Andrew McCullough**. The dad came over twenty years ago as a youth missionary. Now he is one



of the adult leaders helping with the group with his son as one of the youth missionaries. We are blessed to see this grace from generation to generation. Bryan Colligan is the Youth Pastor at Woodcreek Church and he did a great job preparing and leading the youth for their mission trip, teaching them about sacrificial missionary service. We were blessed by these young people's enthusiasm and very hard work, both on campus and at the missions up in the mountains where they helped build classrooms and poured concrete foundations for a new church building. We are very grateful for Woodcreek Church and it's pastors and leadership for the various teams they faithfully send to serve the Lord here in Mexico each year.

Also during the past month we had the group from First Baptist Church of Haughton, LA here serving the Lord, doing construction projects in the

mountains and here on the MITC compound. God uses our brother Mark Hagerjhelm, FBC's mission pastor to coordinate and lead this team to serve here among us.

Medical evangelism has been a big part of the sixty-three years of MITC history since the days of my father visiting the Chinanteco region of Vega del Sol, to the Brookwood Baptist Medical Team that serves among us today. God opens doors in the hearts of people and also entire towns through the testimony of our medical missionaries, helping their patients in their illness and while sharing the love and Gospel of Christ. This month we had this blessing with a medical team led by Dr. and Mrs. Jeff German. They served mainly among the Chinanteco Indians, going to Vega del Sol, Palantla, Cangrejo and Arroyo Limon. We thank the Lord for this loving ministry that seeks to imitate the example of our Lord Jesus Christ, bringing both help to the physical needs and always sharing His love and Message of Salvation.





It has been a busy time finishing the school

year, Graduation and Bible Conference and visiting missionary teams. For it all, we want to Praise and Thank the Lord for His great Protection, Provision and Blessing upon all of us here and all our visitors. We also want to thank each of you for your faithfulness in praying for us each day, that God will accomplish His purposes among us, and also for your kind and generous support. May the Lord Jesus continue to use each one of us for His Glory. Gracias.

By His Grace

Dan & Chuy Hall



Visit our website at: www.mitcenter.org



Memorials and Honorariums • July 2019

In Memory of	From:
Donald M. Kirk, Jr	Sammie Kirk Mr. & Mrs. Roy A. Cook Robert Pearson Edward Magri
Penny Brown	Mr. & Mrs. Roy A. Cook
Linda Pearson	Robert Pearson
Venia "Bootsie" Magri	Edward Magri
Marion Bouchereau	Edward Magri
Lynne Jones Magri	Edward Magri
Dee Hall	Edward Magri
Stewart Jacobs	Dr. & Mrs. Ted Jones
Mrs. Lois Humble	Edward Magri Edward Magri Dr. & Mrs. Ted Jones David and Ruthie Bryant
In Honor of:	From:
Dan and Chuy Hall	David Bryant, Exec. Director and MITC Board of Directors
Dr. John Hall	David Bryant, Exec. Director and MITC Board of Directors
Mark Webb	William Keesler
Ben McDaniel, Happy Birthday!	Patsy McDaniel
Jim and Susan McNeer, Happy Anniversary!	David and Ruthie Bryant

Thank You!



Арркеза зекуісе кедиезтер

2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105



NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE
P. A. I. D
Permit No. 8
Shreveport, I.A